VILLAGE OF HAMPTON, ROCK
ISLAND COUNTY, ILLINOIS

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF
THE VILLAGE OF HAMPTON, ILLINOIS
September 15, 2020
7:00 PM

BE IT REMEMBERED, THAT THERE CAME AND WAS HELD A COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE VILLAGE OF HAMPTON, ILLINOIS AT THE
HERITAGE CENTER OF SAID VILLAGE:

Members present: President Richard Vershaw
Trustee Chris Bornhoeft
Trustee Kevin Hamilton
Trustee Mickey VanDieren
Trustee Elise Goodman
Trustee Steffanie Adams
Clerk Michelle Reyes
Chief of Police Ryan Tone

Members absent: Trustee Matt King

President Vershaw called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. Clerk Reyes called the roll
noting a quorum present and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Meeting was held at the
Heritage Center due to COVID restrictions.

Discussion regarding OSHA findings: There was an investigation and OSHA had
concerns regarding the accident involving Chief Terry Engle. OSHA found violations and cited
the Village. No monetary fines were issued.

Discussion regarding Resolutions: President Vershaw discussed the resolutions to the
citations we received with Police Chief Tone. What training measures were going to be put into
place and if we had arranged for our officers to receive that training. Chief Tone stated he has
spoken with EMPD and they will be having a EVOC class starting, however, behind the wheel is
not an option due to COVID at this time. There will be more overtime issued to the village due
to the additional training hours all the officers will have to attend.

Discussion regarding Patrolling: Rapids City council is concerned about regular
patrolling. There has not been a concern here in Hampton, residents are not complaining. Due
to the passing of Chief Engle, Chief Tone has acknowledged that he has a substantial amount of
administrative duties. Sgt. Hanks is patrolling frequently on the day shift and no complaints on
the night shifts. We will continue to do better.



Regular Meeting — September 15, 2020

Acknowledgement of Vistor’'s who wish to address the board. NONE.

There being no further regular business, it was motioned by Trustee Hamilton, second
by Trustee Goodman, to adjourn until the next regular meeting. Motion carried by unanimous
voice vote. The meeting adjourned at 7:58PM.
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